
 

 
NOTICE OF VOTE-BY-MAIL BALLOT 

PROCESSING AND CANVASSING 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that I, Deborah Harrington, City of Vernon Interim City Clerk, appoint the 
following named individuals, each of whom is a registered voter in the State of California, to serve as a 
Processing/Canvassing Board Member, to process/canvass Vote by Mail Ballots for the General 
Municipal Election to be held on April 8, 2025. 

 
Inspector: Deborah Harrington, Interim City Clerk  Clerk: Joaquin Leon, Deputy City Treasurer 
Clerk: Dulce Gonzalez, Management Analyst Clerk: Brandon Gray, Police Captain 
Clerk: Dan Wall, Public Works Director 
Clerk: Joanna Hurtado-Moreno, Public Utilities Civil Engineer  
Clerk: Freddie Agyin, Director of Health and Environmental Control 

  Clerk: Angela Melgar, Finance Manager 
 
PRE-ELECTION DAY PROCESSING AND ELECTION DAY CANVASSING 
(For Vote by Mail ballots received prior to or on Election Day) 

 
Pursuant to Elections Code Section 15101(a), processing of Vote by Mail ballot return envelopes 
(verification of signature and address and updating voter records) may begin 29 days before the 
election, and will commence Monday, March 10, 2025, at 7:00 a.m., City Hall City Clerk Department. 
Vote by Mail ballot return envelope processing may occur daily thereafter between 7:00 a.m. and 5:30 
p.m. To determine if ballot return envelope processing will take place on a particular day, call (323) 583-
8811, ext. 546. 

 
The Canvass and Count of the Vote by Mail ballots (those received on or prior to Election Day which 
have been processed) will commence Tuesday, April 8, 2025, at 8:01 p.m., at City Hall Council 
Chamber. 

 
POST-ELECTION DAY PROCESSING AND CANVASSING 
(For Vote by Mail ballots received on Election Day and Vote by Mail ballots received up to seven 
days following the election, with postmarks on or before Election Day) 

 
The post-election day processing of Vote by Mail ballot return envelopes will commence on 
Wednesday, April 9, 2025, 7:00 a.m., City Hall City Clerk Department. Vote by Mail ballot return 
envelope processing may occur daily thereafter between 7:00 a.m. and 5:30 p.m. To determine if ballot 
return envelope processing will take place on a particular day, please call (323) 583- 8811, ext. 546. 

 
The post-election day Canvass a n d  count of the 2nd batch of Vote by Mail ballots will commence 
Wednesday, April 16, 2025, at 2:00 p.m., at City Hall Council Chamber. If necessary, a second post-
election day Canvass and count for the 3rd batch of Vote by Mail ballots will be announced and posted.  

   
Deborah Harrington, Interim City Clerk 
Posted: March 24, 2025 

 


